
Whipple Creek 
Seventh-day Adventist Church

March 18, 2023

Whipple Creek Seventh-day Adventist Church
302 NW 179th Street, Ridgefield, WA 98642

Mailing address: PO Box 2641, Battle Ground, WA 98604 
Email: office@whipplecreekadventist.org 

www.whipplecreekadventist.org
A-V Contact: av@whipplecreekadventist.org

Pastor Jared Miller		  360-355-4270
	 pastor@whipplecreekadventist.org
Church Office 	 Jeannie Seeker	 360-574-2540
	 Office Hours: Tue, Wed, Fri  9:30-3:00
Head Elder 	 David Rodriguez	 360-601-5024
Bulletin Secretary        Doris Thornsbury 	 tbury1776@centurylink.net

Daily Prayer Call	 6:30 a.m. & 7:30 p.m.	 509-318-2478
Today	 7:20 p.m.	 Sabbath ends
Next Friday	 7:28 p.m.	 Sabbath begins
Monday	 6 p.m.	 Pathfinders
Monday (2nd & 4th)	 5:30 p.m.	 Adventurers
Wednesdays	 6:30 p.m.	 Prayer Meeting
March 25 speaker		  Ric Peinado, MGAS principal
March 31		  THRIVE weekend w/Rob Zama

TO HELP YOU PLAN

Welcome to

Family Sabbath

Potluck schedule: 
Simple No-host Potluck—Apr 15
General Potluck—Mar 18, Apr 29

(Check the weekly bulletin for additional dates/changes)



Church positions - second reading
	 Youth ministry leader: Andrew Seeker
	 Youth ministry assistants: Shelly Houtchens, Ed Martin, Hunter King
	 A-V assistants: Brian Will, Dakota Hopmann, Jeffrey Carl (pending             	
	          membership transfer),
	 Safety Officer: Tommy Larson

Transfers - first reading
     Ademar and Amy Abreu to Meadow Glade
     Alisha Lang to Walla Walla Eastgate Adventist Church

Prayer Walk March 18 & 25 for the THRIVE weekend to notify and pray for all of  
Ridgefield. A small potluck on March 25 for those who prayer walk.

Our Church family is invited to LeRoy Kuehl’s 90th birthday celebration March 
19, 2-4 p.m. in fellowship room. No gifts please—cards are welcome.

GYC Northwest is March 22-26 in Auburn WA. This is for youth/young adults. 
Plans are to go for the weekend. If  interested, contact Andrew Seeker.

Monthly potluck at June Bartholomew and Roberta Fischer’s complex is March 25, 
hosted by Kathy Kaiser (360 487 6130).

THRIVE is a 3-night bridge-building series by Pr. Rob Zama, Friday, March 31 
– Sunday, April 2, at 6:30 p.m. nightly. There is also a kids program for ages 4-10. 
Remember to register online at https://relevantseminars.org/ridgefield. This 
program is for everyone and invitation cards are available at the reception desk. 
Please be sure to pick up a supply and share with folks in our community.

NEEDED – dedicated drivers to pick up those who would LOVE to come to 
church if  they just had a ride. Text David (360-601-5024) if  you can help.

The It Is Written Mexico Mission Trip is June 22 – July 2. Registration and 
deposit of  $800 is due by May 15. Please contact Jeannie if  you’re planning to go so 
we can have an accurate list of  whose going.

Time for Singing		  LaMunyon family
Piano		  Vickie Rodriguez
Welcome/Tithes & Offerings		  Bob Sundin
Children’s Story		  Jay Graham
Praise & Prayer Time		  Bob Sundin
Music Ministry		  Kyria & Addy Chow
Scripture	 Isaiah 58:8	 Emily Will
Spoken Word		  Emily Hopmann, Annette Ward

“Thoughts from GYC”
Hymn of  Response		  #615
Benediction		  Annette Ward

Welcome Guests! 
We’re happy you’re here and wish you a 
special blessing as you worship with us. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sabbath School classes (meet in designated classrooms)
	 Youth	 Kindergarten
 	 Juniors	 Beginners
	 Primary

	 Adult classes
	 General study –Young Adults (Library)
	 Quarterly (Sanctuary)		
	 Quarterly (Adult Classroom #1))
	 Adventists Believe (Fellowship Room)
	 Steps to Christ – Women’s Ministry (former Youth classroom)	

CHURCH AT STUDY – 9:45 

We’re Praying For...
Roberta Fischer—healing
Graham family—loss of  Marilyn’s mother
Edye Ross—medical issues
Jenny Velasquez—that her parents can leave Peru for the U.S.
Ruth Johnson (pastor’s mother) for health/cancer
Shelly P—spiritual healing
Debbie Johnson—continued healing
Tyler—infection

This space is available for prayer requests. To keep the list fresh, names will 
remain on the list about a month, and then can be renewed as needed. To add 
(or renew) a name, email the bulletin secty (tbury1776@centurylink.net).

CHURCH AT WORSHIP – 10:45

OFFERING INFORMATION

Mar	 18	 Whipple Creek Budget
Mar	 25	 Oregon Conference Youth Support
Apr	 1	 Whipple Creek Budget

Budget giving thru March 11: $5,918	            Other local giving:  $2,147
Monthly Budget Goal:  $18,020		          Total local giving:  $8,065



Whipple Creek Seventh-day Adventist Church
360-574-2540

You will find an updated events list 
in your bulletin (or in the foyer) at 
least once a month. Take it home 
and keep it handy to help you and 
your family plan for these special 
dates. 

Upcoming
Events

Mar	 18	 Family Sabbath, including testimonies from people 
		  that attended GYC, general potluck
Mar	 25	 Speaker, Ric Peinado, MGAES Principal
Mar	 30	 THRIVE rehearsal night, 5:30 p.m.
Mar	 31	 THRIVE weekend with Rob Zama, 6:30 p.m.

Apr	 1	 THRIVE with Rob Zama continues, plus 
		  6:30 p.m. meeting
Apr	 2	 THRIVE with Rob Zama continues, 6:30 p.m.
Apr	 8	 Communion Sabbath
Apr	 11	 Hope Dawning Training meeting, 7 p.m.
Apr	 15	 “Together in Mission” Oregon Conf  leaders,
		  simple potluck. Then a special celebration from 
		  4:30-6 p.m. at the Vancouver Adventist Church 
		  for all SW Washington Churches
Apr	 22	 Pastor Jared, w/door-to-door outreach after service
Apr	 25	 Hope Dawning Training meeting, 7 p.m.
Apr	 29	 Adventurers’ Sabbath, general potluck, and door-to-
		  door outreach


